
Public Comment Voicemails 
 

Voicemail #1 
Hi my name is Gregory Alexander. I live in the Westbrook subdivision calling to comment on the 

Greenway Bridge, and that entire project after hearing testimony, previous City Council meetings and 

reviewing the evidence brought together by a lot of experts, it's very clear that this is a very haphazard. 

Situation and the City Council long anything to be built or done anywhere near and around the rocky 

flats. Area is incredibly dangerous to the public, to the residents, local residents and being directly 

downwind from that puts me and my family in a lot of danger. So would like this to be project to be 

stopped would like this all work to be halted until there's enough scientific review to to justify it and 

prove that it's safe, and if that can't be obtained, then the project should be scrapped and the City of 

Westminster should not support or endorse this project in any way shape or form. For further 

comments or questions, I welcome any feedback. My phone number is 720-351-0272. Again, the 

Greenway Bridge project must be scrapped. 

Voicemail #2 
Hello, my name is Joan Dahl. I am calling to leave my input at the Greenway Bridge project. It’s an 

absolutely horrible idea. I am a resident at Broomfield and I live downwind from the radiation that will 

be dug up to complete this project. I am very concerned about the well-being of myself, my family. Our 

friends and our pets please do not allow this project to continue. Thank you.  

Voicemail #3 
Yeah. Hi. My name is Tanya Reynolds, and I live near this proposed Greenway Bridge project, and I 

understand that I can call and leave a comment here illustrating why this is a bad idea. And it's surprising 

that we even have to have a comment line for such a topic, but hopefully that is well visited and lots of 

our friends and neighbors will comment as well because this is a terrible idea. It's a disaster. We already 

understand that there's a lot of chemical fallout from the fire in the 50s and that a lot of people that 

worked during that time period got incredibly ill from the chemical exposures. And I think we need to 

listen to the professionals as much as possible in this and hear how dangerous this is for our bodies as 

well as the bodies of future generations to come and not disturb this land that has basically been 

destroyed by humans already. Period. So we definitely don't need to be kicking up any additional dust or 

products related to this incident and we need to leave it alone. Thank you. 

Voicemail #4 
Good morning. My name is Regyna R-E-G-Y-N-A Carbone C-A-R-B-O-N-E. I have been a resident in the 

City of Westminster for decades. The Greenway Bridge project deeply concerns me because of the items 

that will be dug up and we are downwind from that with all the decades long history of Rocky Flats. 

Please do not do the Greenway Bridge. Thank you kindly. 


	Public Comment Voicemails
	Voicemail #1
	Voicemail #2
	Voicemail #3
	Voicemail #4



